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MARCH 2018 

 The March Meeting of the SENCMC was held on March 11, 
2018 at KickBack Jacks on College Rd. in Wilmington, NC.  Due to 
circumstances beyond our control we did  not have a formal meeting,.  
As a result this will be a very informal newsletter. 

 We had 34 members present at this meeting. Colwell Smith, 
our 2018 Show Chairman circulated a volunteer sheet for jobs that will 
be necessary for our show to be a success. If you did not have an op-
portunity to volunteer please contact Colwell and let him know what 
job is perfect for you .  Cara and Rod Morell have volunteered their 
trailer for us to use as a hospitality trailer for our members during the 
show.  Please plan to bring something to share with all those working 
the show.  We will need breakfast items, snack items, and lunch food 
as well as paper products, soft drinks, and water.  Emily Griffith will 
be sending a sign up sheet around closer to the date of the show for 
you to give us an idea of what you will bring.   

 The big announcement for the meeting is that the location for 
our show has been determined. We will hold our show at The Pointe. 
The Pointe is the new shopping area on the corner of 17th St. Exten-
sion and Independence Blvd. in Wilmington.  This is the location for 
the monthly meet of Cars and Coffee.  If you have not attended a Cars 
and Coffee Saturday please plan to do so before our show. This will 
give you an opportunity to walk the area, meet some new car folks, 
and enjoy the fellowship of  those who attend. The meets are held on 
the first Saturday of each month, at The Pointe.  Several of our mem-
bers go to lunch after the meet at one of the restaurants in the shopping 
center.  

 We had two new members attend this meeting and we will 
introduce them at our next meeting where it will be a bit more condu-
cive for a formal meeting. 

 Our April meeting will be held at J. Michaelôs Philly Deli, 609 
Piner Rd.., Wilmington, NC 28412.  Thank you to Jessie Lisane and 
Colwell Smith for their efforts in finding us a meeting place for our 
April meeting. 
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BOARD MEMBERS/ACTIVITY 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Our board members are always ready to hear from any of our members. If you have questions, suggestions or just need to discuss 
something with one of us please feel free to do so.  Our email addresses are as follows: 

 Bob Ellis, President,   bellis1@ec.rr.com  

Greg Griffith, Vice President, gmgriffith@ec.rr.com 

Kurt Miller Sr.. Treasurer buzzch46@aol.com 

Emily Griffith, Secretary, ggriffith@ec.rr.com 

Terry Thompson, Past President   terrylthompson@ec.rr.com 

Clint Morrell, Member at Large morrellclint@yahoo.com 

 Susan Edwards, MCA Representative,  SusanEdwards6088@gmail.com  

John Talatinian, Web master,  John.Talatinian@gmail.com  

Gloria Thompson, babyrn@ec.rr.com, activities committee 

Jessica Goff,  blazing_red_head@yahoo.com , activities committee 

Glenn Spencer, glenspen53@yahoo.com, activities committee 

Colwell Smith, colwell.smith@gmail.com, show chairman 

 Please keep all of our members covered in prayer .  Several of our members have ongoing medical 
needs that are keeping them from our meetings, please keep these members in your prayers:  Julie McCombs, 
Judi Mitchell, Nell Thomas,  and our former member Rose Volpe.  Please continue to remember Greg Grif-
fith as he continues his battle against cancer.  We have several members dealing with cancer and other chron-
ic conditions, so please continue to pray for them all. Also keep Susan Spencer in your prayers as she deals 
with some ongoing health issues.      

 We would like to extend our condolences to Marcus Major and his family in the recent death of his 
brother.  Please keep them all lifted up at this difficult time. 

 Our member Jessica Goff has accepted a job in High Point, NC.  She, her German Shephard pup, and 
her Mustang will be moving the end of March. She assures us that she will be back for meetings as often as 
possible.  Please keep Jessica lifted up as she takes on this new task. 

  We want to keep our members supported in times of joy as well as times of pain or sorrow, so please 
let one of the board members know if there is something we need to keep in prayer or something we can reach 
out and help a member handle. If you have a concern you feel is too personal or private to share please let 
Emily know that you have an unspoken request.  Please let Emily know if you hear of anyone in our club who 
needs our prayers, email her at ggriffith@ec.rr.com. 

PRAYER REQUESTS AND PRAISES 
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THE PRESIDENTôS CORNER 

ñTo everyone that made it out to Kick Back Jacks, thank you!  It reminded me of the terrific showing 
that we had last year and the anticipation for this yearôs gathering was cut short by what we found 
when we arrived for a board meeting.  As you remember the last time we were promised the other 
ñprivate areaò but found ourselves in the loud and crowded bar area.  Donôt worry, it was our last visit 
to this location.  If you have other suggestions or places that you think would be welcoming and con-
ducive to holding a meeting, then bring it up. 

I didnôt want to yell at everyone like we did last time so I hope no-one was offended by the lack of a 
structured meeting.  It is clear that the prospect of having our show at The Pointe is a positive one. 
Kurt rode by after the show and gave it a big thumbs up.  Steve Sherwood has made contact with the 
other retailers and after his business trip, we should have solid confirmation and can move forward 
with finalizing our plans. 

Colwell is anxious to get the list of volunteers filled out and Kurt is putting the final touches of the 
show flyer.   

Please get the word out if there are local shows that you plan on attending or that you hear about.  Let 
me know if thereôs an appetite for an ñice cream cruiseò sometime in may.  I believe that the club 
could support that and the weather should be about right.  Let me, or the Activities Committee mem-
bers (see your Pony Express if you forgot who they are) know if you like to do a cruise and then hit a 
favorite ice cream joint or if youôd like to have an activity associated with your hot fudge sundae. 

Again; my apologies but sometimes we learn our lessons the hard way.   

ñAs most of you know, Dick Steinkopf, one of our founding members, has worked tirelessly for the 
last 18 years to secure the Blue Water Grill for our Christmas party.  Iôve attended a good number of 
them and they have all been well attended and a blast for everyone.  Well the time has come for us to 
find another location.  There are business reasons and a substantial rise in cost that forces this deci-
sion but Iôm confident that we can get back on track.   

So hereôs your assignment-locate a suitable place that can hold at least 60 people and top out at $30.00 
for each person.  This past year each member paid $20.00 with the club picking up the differ-
ence.  Bring your ideas.  Weôd like to keep it between Wilmington and Jacksonville and we can even 
look at a buffet option.  Donôt wait for someone else to look, get out there and letôs see what we can 
come up with.ò 

A special thanks goes out to Dick for all the work that he has done in making each and every Christ-
mas party one to remember.  Our thanks goes out to you and Jane for your continued support and for 
our club and for all the great memories. 

 

Till next time, happy motoring. 

Sincerely, Bobò 
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MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 

 

 The winner of our 50/50 drawing at the March meeting was Kurt Miller, our treasurer.  
Kurt won $51 in the drawing.  Kurt has been a member of SENCMC since 2008, he has owned 4 
Mustangs, and has only recently said goodbye to his most recent Mustang, a 2009 California Spe-
cial.  The California Special has left the Miller home to make way for a new truck.  The Ford  F150 
will make it possible for Kurt to pull the trailer needed when he and the boys go camping. 

 Kurt has been married to his lovely wife Rhonda for almost 35 years.  They are the parents 
of three children, two daughters, and one son, and they have been blessed with several grandchil-
dren.   

 Kurt is retired from the US Marine Corps, where he served as a helicopter pilot.  He is still 
serving our nation as he is a flight instructor for the V22ôs. 

 Kurt stays busy with his family activities, and is very active in his church.  He serves as a 
leader with the Royal Ranger program.  The Lord has indeed blessed Kurt and his family. 
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